Directors Report



September 2025

Staffing

We have hired Bea Tellez, whom you may recognize from the counter at City Hall.

Building Renovation

- All library lending materials are now shelved in the renovated building.
- The elevator lacks the required state inspection necessary for a certificate of occupancy.
- Front windows and entry lack finish trim.
- Staff want to move in, are now training and preparing programming.

Maker Space

The equipment is waiting to move into its space.

Public Art

- The mobile is installed and is beautiful.
- The Friends of the Library LiteZilla is in storage and will be installed prior to our Grand Reopening.
- The art of Hiroko Cannon and Arlen Clark is scheduled to be installed prior to our grand Reopening.
- The statue to be installed at the font of the building has been shipped and has yet to arrive. It will be installed on a stone base which will take 2 to 3 months to complete at which time it will be installed.

Grand Reopening

Friday, October 10th has been selected for the Grand Reopening because families with children will be able to attend as it is a non-student day for the Hermiston School District.